
If you are thinking about continuing your dance training at a 
summer intensive, there are several things that you’ll have to 
do in preparation. Decide what interests you.  Do you want to 
attend a classical ballet intensive? Or maybe you’re into 
contemporary. There’s even jazz, musical theater, hip hop, and 
several other styles of dance. After all, if you are going to 
dance in the summer, you’ll want to have fun. Around 
Thanksgiving, do some research. You can Google intensives, talk 
to your teachers and peers, or look in dance magazines for the 
different programs out there. When you find a program that you 
like, look online to see where the auditions are being held.  
Most intensives won’t have auditions in Sioux Falls. You can 
check to see if there are any other auditions going on during 
that same weekend in the same city to make the most of your 
trip. They tend to be between January and March. Each audition 
is different, but you may need their specific application from 
their website, a photo or two of yourself (in ballet positions 
and/or a headshot), and possibly a dance resume.  After your 
audition, you’ll probably have to wait around two weeks before 
the results come to you by email.

                Now for the moment of truth. Auditions. If 
you’re involved in the performing arts in any way, chances are 
you’re going to run into them. They’re inevitable. Sometimes 
they can be downright terrifying, but if you love dance (or 
singing, theatre, etc.), you just have to pull through and give 
it your all. If you’ve never auditioned before, I’m sure you 
don’t know what to expect and might be freaking out. Even people 
who have auditioned hundreds of times in their lives get 
nervous. The first step to auditioning is realizing that that’s 
okay. Working past being nervous is hard, of course. And how do 
you even practice? I’ve been told to treat every class like an 
audition several times. While it’s good advice, I find that it 
doesn’t help me. Taking class with all my friends and a teacher 
who has known me ever since I was itty bitty with no technique 
can never feel the same as auditioning where I only have one 
chance to show a stranger what I have to give. The only way to 
practice auditioning, in my opinion, is to just audition! 
Audition for little things like a school play, a solo in choir, 
anything. And audition for the important things, of course. 
Although auditioning may always be nerve racking, each time gets 
a tiny bit better. Once you’ve gotten to the point of 
auditioning, you have to realize that you are going to hear some 
“no’s”. That doesn’t mean you’re a bad dancer. Sometimes the 
people auditioning you were looking for an apple and you were an 
orange. Sometimes that day just wasn’t your day. I know I’ve 



been through that. Besides, sometimes the audition might not be 
what you’re looking for.

You have to remember that even though a program may be deciding 
if you’re right for them, you’re deciding if the program is 
right for you. Last winter auditioned for Pacific Northwest 
Ballet’s summer program and absolutely hated it. I didn’t make 
it into that one, but even if I had, I wouldn’t have chosen it. 
All the girls looked and danced completely the same way and the 
class was extremely dry. I didn’t see or hear any corrections 
given and the man auditioning simply gave us the combinations 
and sat back to watch the same girls every time. It was an awful 
experience but an enlightening one as well. I knew I was doing 
the right thing in wanting to pursue contemporary dance. I 
auditioned for several summer programs this last winter and 
discovered what I wanted and got into both Hubbard Street and 
Complexions, my top choices. I am exceedingly happy with the 
results. You can always look up different tips for auditioning 
well, but I think when you attend more auditions, you will see 
what works best for you. And with that, I wish you luck on your 
future auditions!


